Web Coordinator Report

AWSC - 08/22/09

Since the Spring Convention, I have been working on a solution to post meeting information on our site for districts not serviced by a local AIS website. The target date for having this meeting information posted on the NYN site was August 1, 2009. I am please to information you that the target date was met. Please take time to visit the revised meeting information page -

http://nynafg.com/meeting_information.html.

Meeting information for the website is pulled from NYN Group Records database. If your group's meeting information is incorrect, send a completed Group Registration/Change form to WSO and NYN Group Records Coordinator (George S.). [Click here for Instructions on completing the form.]

Pat H. continues to respond to people who email our site requesting more information. In June, several professionals contacted us using our 'Contact Us' form to obtain more information about Al-Anon. These requests were forwarded on to Sherry S. (Public Outreach Coordinator). Our site averages 40 requests per month.

One of the agenda items at the upcoming AWSC meeting will be using NYN email addresses instead of personal email addresses for officers and coordinators. Each area position has its own corresponding email address. Currently these addresses are posted on our website. However, personal email addresses are listed in the Northern HiLight. The greatest benefit derived from using NYN addresses instead of personal addresses is email addresses remain static. This means a member does not need to know who is currently serving in that position. Another benefit is that the officer/coordinator information on the Area website and printed in our newsletter are the same. Using NYN email addresses instead of personal addresses seems to be consistent with Tradition 12 – "principles above personalities". In this case, position above person.

Respectfully Submitted,

Kathi D.

NYN Web Coordinator